
Greetings Hamburg
Hope the start of 2022 has treated everyone well. The Personnel Committee met last week to discuss 
the applications received for the General Maintenance position. The list was pared down to 5 
candidates which the Personnel Committee will be interviewing in the coming week. The goal is to 
have a candidate recommendation set for the March City Council meeting.
On the 16th of February, the City was to have had a pre-trial hearing on the property in dispute at the 
heart of Hamburg. The pre-trial meeting was postponed until March 23rd. We are still awaiting the 
Judge’s ruling from the court appearance in January. 
The redistricting maps are out, and Hamburg is now in Senate District 17 and House District 17B.         
Rep. Glenn Gruenhagen and Sen. Scott Newman are now representing the interests of Hamburg.       
Sen. Newman can be reached at 651-296-4131 or sen.scott.newman@senate.mn.                                       
Rep. Gruenhagen can be reached at 651-296-4229 or rep.glenn.gruenhagen@house.mn.                 
Thanks to Rep. Nash and Sen. Coleman for their support of Hamburg and their continued stewardship 
of Carver County. 
The Hamburg Hunt & Fish Club kicked off the Fish Fry season on February 5th. The town looked very 
busy while the Fish Fry was in operation. Thanks for the fish! The Hamburg Fire Department will be 
wrapping up their meat raffles at Parkside Tavern at the end of the month. The Hamburg Hawks 
Baseball Club have been helping out at the Waconia Legion, on Saturdays in January and February, by 
providing bingo card sellers and callers. The Hamburg Lions are hosting a Purse/Gun Bingo on 
Saturday, February 26th, at the Community Hall.  A pork chop dinner and beverages will be available 
for purchase. Doors open at 5:00 pm and the first ball drops at 6:30 pm. 
If you are interested in being on City Council, you will have the opportunity at the end of July to 
register your name. The 4-year term for Mayor and 2 Councilmembers are up in December. If one 
seeks to run, I’d encourage attending City Council meetings. If anyone wants more information on 
what it entails to be a Council Member and/or Mayor, ask City Staff or anyone on Council. The next 
Mayors-In Time will be on March 1st from 6:00 to 8:00 pm at City Hall. This is the perfect venue to ask 
questions or voice any concerns.
Be safe, Be diligent, Be healthy,
Mayor Lund
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A Message from Mayor Lund 

City Address: 181 Broadway Avenue  PO Box 248  Phone: 952.467.3232
Office Hours: Monday – Friday 8:00 – 4:30  Website: www.cityofhamburgmn.com



Behind on your water bill? 
MN Water Assistance Program

For more information or to apply, contact the SCD 
CAP Agency at (651) 322-3500 option #1 

or email eap-info@capagency.org

Hamburg Fire Department 
ONLY 2 SATURDAYS LEFT
Come to Parkside Tavern 

for your chance to win great meat
and drink prizes starting at 6:30 p.m. 

As it stands right now, our goal is to 
transition to the new billing system 
starting in March. Keep an eye out for a 
new style of water bill in the mail.  As we 
transition to this new system, we will be 
sharing more information on how to  
access all things water bill related by 
using the on-line customer portal. Please 
be patient with us during this time and 
don’t hesitate to call or stop in with any 
questions or concerns you may have. 

PURSE & GUN BINGO
Sponsored and hosted by the Hamburg Lions Club

Saturday, February 26th 
Doors Open at 5:00 pm
Bingo starts at 6:30 pm

Hamburg Community Hall
351 Henrietta Avenue

10 Games for $30.00
Pork Chop Dinner for $10.00

Carver County has 
provided Hamburg 
with 100 of the N95 
masks. If you would 
like one please stop 
into the city office. 

The week of February 28th, 

Wm. Mueller & Sons will 

begin the Riprapping Project 

at the city sewer ponds

2022 Street Improvement Projects 
Mill and Overlay Maria Avenue from 

Louisa Street  to Jacob Street
Mill and Overlay Louisa Street from 
Sophia Avenue  to Henrietta Avenue 

Coming Soon
Speed radar signs 

at each point of 
entry into town.

Reminder to clean 
up after your pets 
so everyone can 
enjoy the city parks 
and sidewalks.
Thank you


